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   Meeting on 11th October 2012



Notes of Meeting held at Avenue Baptist Church 11th October 2012 
Present – Maureen, Steve, Martin, Douglas, Liesbeth,  Mu and Mike.    
Apologies – Richard, Heidrun,  Audrey, Tricia & Julian
Mu took the Chair.

Notes of 13th September Meeting – nothing not on the Agenda
Campaigns –  LGBT – Richard had sent a report  about the banning of the Belgrade Pride March, in breach of Serbia’s laws and constitution.  Forced Evictions– Mu outlined the AI Update on the Forced Evictions Campaign which included a suggested local event with Roma and Gypsy Traveller Communities invited; this was felt likely to be counterproductive in view of the proximity to Dale Farm but there are details in page 1 of another action on behalf of the Roma in Italy. There was a discussion about the Dale Farm Campaign and Mike was asked to write to Chelmsford Group to see if they had had any involvement with that campaign. Arms Trade Treaty, Corporate Responsibility, Woen’s Rights and Death Penalty – nothing to report. 
Regional Rep – Liesbeth ten Ham  - the next Regional Meeting is Saturday 1st December at the Friends’ Meeting House in Cambridge (more details later). There was a discussion about the current AI UK Cost & Priorities Programme and the recent strike action. The general feeling was that while need to develop AI in countries like India and Brazil and even get research offices there, the current programme seemed rushed and had not been brought to the attention of the AGM. Also there was a risk that the sequence of events could impact on the enthusiasm of existing members and put off new ones. The AI UK office seems to be struggling at present.
Treasurer – Current balance £773.29. Another £200 had been sent to AI UK.  
Fundraising – Mike’s One Man Show on 29th September had raised £234 for the Group – thanks to everybody who contributed or went along. Maureen has arranged a meal at the Taj Mahal in Leigh on Monday 15th November – please put the date in your diary. Art Lottery - no further progress. Steve needs any Christmas catalogue orders by the next meeting – contact him on 01702 471191.
Publicity – Mike and Martin set up the display in the Southend Library 8th -13th October; it is a general display as AI UK told us there was no new display available (Mu subsequently found there was one on Forced Evictions). We had a stall at the SEC Freshers’ Fair on 20th September which Richard, Mu and Mike attended. Mike will send Martin photos of recent events for putting on the Group Website. Martin also suggested Mike asks Washington to write something for the website about his position on human rights in Zimbabwe.
Secretary – we have received a copy of the current AI UK “Verification of Insurance” and Martin took a copy. There is a Forced Evictions Workshop for Groups – Mike to ask for one in or after January 2013 and also order Write for Rights material ready for 13th December..
A.O.B.  – next meeting Thursday 8th November at Avenue Baptist Church, Milton Road, Westcliff-on-Sea SS0 7JX .
Mike Pregnall   01702 204748
Mehman Huseynov

On 12 June 2012, 23 year-old activist and journalist Mehman Huseynov was arrested on bogus ‘hooliganism’ charges. We think he was targeted by authorities after highlighting human rights abuses during the Eurovision Song Contest. 

Although Mehmen was released on bail the evening after his arrest he faces five years in prison if convicted.

Update: Another activist detained
25-year-old Zaur Gurbanli was detained on 29 September 2012. He wasn’t allowed to speak to his lawyer until 1 October 2012 by which time he had already been sentenced following a closed trial to 15 days in prison for resisting arrest. 

The authorities in Azerbaijan are known to falsely charge opposition activists with resisting arrest while they build a case against them.

The Ministry of Interior claim that Zaur was being investigated for possessing ‘illegal materials’. However we believe he is being targeted because of his criticism of the government.

Crackdown history

On Friday 22 June 2012 Tural Abbasli and eight other prisoners of conscience were released following a presidential pardon. All had been behind bars since last spring, punished for their connection to peaceful anti-government protests.

During his imprisonment Tural was expelled from university. Now, instead of being reinstated there, he faces the prospect of being conscripted into the military, a move we think is intended to stop his campaigning activity.

Other journalists, human rights defenders and political activists remain behind bars or are facing bogus charges. 

Please write to the President of Azerbaijan or email him at office@pa.gov.az  asking for the charges against Mehman Huseynov and Zaur Gurbanli to be dropped and for the release of all prisoners of conscience.
Dear President

Please drop charges against Mehman Huseynov and Zaur Gurbanli

I am writing to you to express my very deep concern regarding the apparent targeting of a number of individuals for peacefully exercising their right to freedom of expression. 

Most recently, I am concerned to learn of the detention on 29 September of blogger and activist Zaur Gurbanli. It appears that he is being targeted because of his criticism of the government and for the peaceful expression of his ideas.  I call on you to ensure that all charges relating to Zaur Gurbanli’s peaceful exercise of his right to freedom of expression are dropped.

I would also like to take this opportunity to express my concern regarding journalist and pro-democracy activist Mehman Huseynov, who I understand is facing up to five years in jail following his arrest on 12 June 2012 on charges of ‘hooliganism’. This is despite eyewitnesses contradicting police claims that he committed acts of violence. It appears that Mehman has been targeted for highlighting abuses during the recent Eurovision Song Contest earlier this year.

I call on you to ensure that the charges against Mehman Husyenov are dropped immediately, and that the harassment and persecution of activists for exercising their right to freedom of expression in the aftermath of the Eurovision Song Contest is ended.

I welcome the release on 22 June of nine people considered by Amnesty International to have been prisoners of conscience. However, these individuals should never have been imprisoned in the first place, and I remain concerned that five prisoners of conscience are still in jail. I urge you to ensure that Vidadi Isganderov, Shahin Hasanli, Ramin Bayramov, Anar Bayrimli, and Taleh Khasmammadov are also released immediately and unconditionally.

Furthermore, I am concerned to learn that Amnesty International considers that one of those released on 22 June, Tural Abbasli, has been expelled from university and targeted for military service because of his political activities. I urge that Tural Abbasli be reinstated at university and released from military service immediately.

I would also like to take this opportunity to call for an end to the politically motivated trials of activists and peaceful protesters.

My thanks for your urgent attention to this important matter.

Republic  of Azerbaijan

Baku City AZ1066

Istiglaliyyat Street

The Presidential Palace

President Ilham Aliyev

ON
ROMA IN ITALY
Dear Prime Minister Monti,

In February 2012 the Italian authorities made promises to the EU Commission to stop segregation of Roma and promote their inclusion. 

Despite this promise, Roma are still being discriminated against, forcibly evicted and segregated into camps like La Barbuta outside Rome. They’re being evicted without genuine consultation, written notice or adequate alternative housing. Many end up homeless.
For each message you receive, please spend just ONE MINUTE discussing with your Ministers of Cooperation, Interior and Employment, how you can urgently

stop forced evictions (for example, by prohibiting them in domestic law and issuing guidelines for officials who carry out evictions, detailing international standards for lawful evictions)

promote desegregation (for example, by scrapping all “Nomad Plans”, drafting new plans together with affected Communities, and funding their implementation)

give Roma people equal access to adequate housing (for example, by removing any obstacles to social housing that discriminate against them).

Thank you for your time.

Professor Mario Monti,
Prime Minister of Italy

Palazzo Chigi, 
Piazza Colonna 370 – 00187 
Roma 
Italy

***********************************************

You could also e-mail your message to the Prime Minister at either or both of:


ufficio_stampa@governo.it or  segrgen@governo.it
Amnesty International


Southend Group
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Next Regional Meeting  


Friends’ Meeting House, Cambridge


Saturday 1st December 








Monthly Action





Hakamada Iwao: Fresh hopes for retrial? Hakamada Iwao is thought to be the longest serving death row inmate. He was sentenced to death in Japan in 1968 after an unfair trial and has spent much of the past four decades in solitary confinement. For over forty years he has lived with the knowledge that he could be executed any day, without warning but the Shizuoka District Court is now examining new evidence. Please send letters of appeal to Prime Minister, Yoshihiko Noda, Prime Minister's Office, 2-3-1 Nagata-cho, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 100-0014, Japan


More details on the AI UK website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.amnesty.org.uk/content.asp?CategoryID=10046#action" �http://www.amnesty.org.uk/content.asp?CategoryID=10046#action�





END DISCRIMINATION AGAINST ROMA IN ITALY Forced evictions, segregation and discrimination are the lot of thousands of Roma living in camps in Italy. In February 2012, the Italian government submitted a national strategy to the EU Commission, pledging to stop segregation and promote the inclusion of Roma. Six months have passed and the authorities have failed to keep to their word. Please write to the Italian Prime Minister Mario Monti  and call on him to remember the pledge his government made to respect the rights of Romani children, women and men. Draft letter attached. Details at � HYPERLINK "http://www.amnesty.org.uk/content.asp?CategoryID=10046#action" �http://www.amnesty.org.uk/content.asp?CategoryID=10046#action�





Mehman Huseynov, Azerbaijan


On 12 June 2012, 23 year-old activist and journalist Mehman Huseynov was arrested on bogus ‘hooliganism’ charges. AI thinks that he was targeted by authorities after highlighting human rights abuses during the Eurovision Song Contest. Although Mehmen was released on bail the evening after his arrest he faces five years in prison if convicted. Please write to or e-mail the President of Azerbaijan – details and draft letter attached.














Amnesty Catalogue 2012





Orders for Christmas need to be with Steve by the next Group Meeting





Phone him on 01702 471191





Go to     � HYPERLINK "http://amnestyshop.org.uk/?___store=amnesty" �http://amnestyshop.org.uk/?___store=amnesty�





for the Amnesty on-line catalogue 


but please order via Steve.




















Fundraising Meal





Taj Mahal


77, Leigh Road 


Leigh-on-Sea





Monday 19th November





7:00pm for 7:30pm





£15





Phone Maureen


01702 471191 to book it!














PROTECT

                                                                           Southend Group meets on the second 

THE                                                                                                           Thursday of each month at 7:00pm at

HUMAN                 



                                     Avenue Baptist Church, Milton Road,                         

                                                                                                                  Westcliff-on-Sea SS0 7JX 

www.amnesty.org.uk
         



           amnestysouthend.googlemail.com                      

                                                                                                                  www.amnesty.org.uk/southend


